
Hi, 
 
I urge you to not proceed with this bill. While it appears you can loan/give to immediate family, 
it doesn't provide any provisions for those of us with non-traditional families under the law. I 
can't give someone I have known for half my life a firearm, someone who I'd trust with my 
medical decisions. If I ever privately sell a firearm, I always make sure the person has a 
concealed carry permit, which helps provide evidence that they have passed a background check 
as well. This will make it harder for us to sell unwanted firearms, people will want to buy new 
instead of dealing with the extra hassle, lowering the value of my existing firearms. I think that 
the sort time allowed for public input and the provision to not allow this to go before a state wide 
vote is suspicious and unethical and not remotely democratic. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Kelly 
 


